MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 11, 2020
3:00 P.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, February 11, 2020, at 
2:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  2 Commissioners – David Camardelle and Kelly Besson, Sr.  

Absent: 1 Commissioner – Arthur Bellanger 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on January 30, 2019 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. The five breakwaters have been completed and the contractor is still working. A joint motion was made by the commissioner to approve payment for Luhr Bros., Inc Pay request #3 in the amount of $1,273,388.55 and to send the request for payment to the state for the construction of Grand Isle Bayside Segmented Rock Breakwaters and habitat Enhancement. 
2. Working with Cox Energy to add culverts, gates and pipes to help with drainage on the eastern end of the island. 3. The levee inspections will take place soon and grass needs to be cut. 
President Camardelle stated that he will be going back to Washington DC next month with the Lower Mississippi Flood Control Association. He will hand out booklets on the Grand Isle Projects.  Mr. Camardelle stated that he met with the Governor and CPRA to get matching money for the new pump stations. We have to wait for the session to get matching money from Capital Outlay. The new pumps are a joint project between the state, parish, levee district and the Town of Grand Isle. Took a ride to view the new breakwaters being placed on the north side of Grand Isle. It is a great project being constructed. The project should be completed by May and ready for the summer visitors. Attended a meeting with the engineers on the placement of more rocks on the Bayou Thunder Project. The final design has been approved and now the state has to approve this project. Mr. Camardelle thanked the governor, CPRA, Commissioner Besson, town officials and Jefferson Parish Officials for helping to secure funding and assistance with our current and future projects. 
Commissioner Besson asked about the airport. Mr. Camardelle stated the parish is working on this project. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 2:38 p.m.
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